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Good afternoon Chair Kallos and members of the Committee on Governmental Operations. 
Citizens Union is an independent and nonpartisan democratic reform organization that brings 
New Yorkers together to strengthen our democracy and improve our city. 
 
Nonpartisan and independent, we seek to build a political system that is fair and open to all – 
one that values each voice and engages every voter.  We thank you for the opportunity to 
speak today about Intro 1517-A.  
 
The New York City Conflicts of Interest Board continues to work hard towards preventing 
ethical problems caused by public officials. The board enforces and administers the City’s 
Conflict of Interest Law of the City Charter and the City’s Annual Disclosure Law, enshrined in 
the Administrative Code. Intro 1517-A would amend the Administrative Code by extending the 
time for submitting disclosure reports to the Board of Elections for candidates running for 
public office. The submission of disclosure reports would be extended to 30 days after the last 
filing. By extending the deadline for disclosure reports, non-seasoned politicians who are 
running for public office for the first time and who may be unware of the political process and 
who may have limited campaign resources, will be better able to complete the deadlines for 
filing their disclosure report.  
 
Citizens Union supports Intro 1517-A for two reasons: 
 

1. We believe that by implementing this legislation, it will allow a more diverse group of 
individuals to be able to run for public office in that it will give more time to candidates 
filing disclosure reports, especially political outsiders who may have less familiarity with 
the city’s election process and fewer resources to wage a campaign. Enabling candidates 
from more diverse backgrounds to participate, and increasing competition in elections, 
will result in a more representative municipal government.  
 



2. While this election cycle is already underway, we know that in the next election cycle a 
large majority of seats in the City Council will be open due to term limits, which will 
likely result in a large number of first-time candidates running for office. This legislation 
will help ensure that new prospective candidates have a better opportunity to make it 
onto the ballot by providing more time to file their disclosure reports. 

 
Thank you again for providing Citizens Union the opportunity to testify on the matter of 
disclosure report deadlines for candidates running for public office in New York City.  




